

Old Home Day Committee Minutes
Wednesday, July 27, 2016

Type of Meeting: Regular meeting

Meeting Location: Sandown Town Hall

In attendance: Chair - Tim Rand, Patty Lakos, Anthony LoConte, Erica Olsen, Bob Brouder, Pat Kimball, Alison Rochenski, Carly Gregory, Paula Gulla.

Absent: Selectman Liaison Terry Treanor

Non-member volunteer: Samantha Olsen.

Chair Tim Rand called the meeting to order at 7:04 pm and began with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Review of Minutes of Previous Meetings

The committee reviewed the minutes of 7/13/16 and found that line 27 should say that Patty and Tim will take over the entertainment 'and rides'.

MOTION by Anthony LoConte to approve the 7/13/16 as amended

SECOND by Bob Brouder

MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY

The committee reviewed the July 20, 2016 parade subcommittee meeting minutes.

In Lines 19, 21 – the street name should read 'Glastombury'

Line 60 should read 'Dumphy'

MOTION by Anthony LoConte to approve the Parade Subcommittee minutes of 7/20/16

SECOND by Bob Brouder

MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY

Treasurer

The committee reviewed the current budget and talked briefly about future expenditures and the overall budget.

Marketing

Bob explained that the banners were not able to be salvaged. Mice got into the containers where the banners were stored and only 3 were able to be salvaged.

MOTION by Anthony LoConte to reimburse Bob Brouder \$18.16 for supplies to repair the Old Home Days banners.

SECOND by Patty Lakos

MOTION PASSED (8-0-1)

Old Home Day Committee

07/27/16

40 MOTION by Paula Gulla to pay Hampstead Print and Copy \$90.00 for bumper stickers
41 for the 3 banners

42 SECOND by Anthony LoConte

43 MOTION PASSED (8-0-1)

44

45 MOTION by Anthony LoConte to pay Hampstead Print and Copy \$100.00 for the posters
46 and additional bumper stickers, letters and set up design/changes

47 SECOND by Erica Olsen

48 MOTION PASSED (8-0-1)

49

50 Bob received a price of \$147 each for large size banners that could be placed on the hill
51 at St. Matthew's Church. The committee decided to hold off on this item until a future
52 meeting due to the expense.

53

54 Posters for the event will be distributed to the members to spread out over various
55 neighboring towns

56

57 Bob showed us a canvas promo bag that has a cost of \$10.00 and the committee again
58 tabled the item until a future meeting based on the cost.

59 **Site**

60

61 It was mentioned that committee members who are down on Main Street for the parade
62 should have a designated parking area when they return to the Recreation building.

63

64 Bob Vilella, the owner of the property adjacent to the Recreation building should be
65 contacted to ensure that parking will be allowed on his property for the event.

66

67 Artie will need to be contacted to ensure that his department will be available on Friday
68 to move equipment etc.

69

70 Recreation will be contacted to see if they can provide us with walkie talkies again this
71 year, a megaphone and items for the children's field games.

72

73 The Fire Department and Conservation Commission should be contacted to ask
74 permission to use both of their signs for advertising for the event.

75

76 **Rides**

77

78 The committee discussed the possibility of the hot air balloon and there were varying
79 opinions as to whether or not this was a good idea, safe and if there was adequate space.
80 The balloon will not fit in the space designated near the Old Meetinghouse.

81

82 This item will have to be decided upon at the next meeting.

83

84 **Parade**

85

86 The parade subcommittee would like to have the Ghostbuster car again at this year's
87 event, especially due to the release of the new movie which should increase interest. The
88 price also increased from \$150 to \$200.

89

90 MOTION by Anthony LoConte to pay Clean River Project for \$200.00 for the presence
91 of the Ghostbuster car for the event

92 SECOND by Bob Brouder

93 MOTION PASSED (8-1-0)

94

95 The use of the TLC @ Sandown Central School has been approved by Principal Doug
96 Rolph. Anthony will check with Chief Gordon regarding the road closure. Fire trucks
97 will line up on Yorkshire Lane.

98

99 Pat stated the invitations are ready for the Selectmen and the dignitaries. There will be 2
100 bicycle donations (Counseling Office of James Gulla and Whistle While You Work will
101 each donate a 20" bike)

102

103 **Vendors**

104

105 Erica stated that she has 25-26 vendors so far. A discussion began regarding the request
106 to place a motor home on-site again for a medical need for one of the participants. There
107 was some concern over the amount of parking space available this year, but Chief
108 Gordon may be of assistance in this instance.

109

110 **Entertainment**

111

112 Anthony will look into a Snap Chat geo filter and Pokémon app for the event.

113

114 Tim and Patty are working on the bands for the entertainment and they estimated that
115 \$600 may be needed to pay bands (2 bands at \$100 each & 2 bands at \$200 each)

116 **Citizens of the Year**

117

118 Nomination forms are out there and one nomination has already been received.

119 **Friday Night Events**

120

121 Bob have a quick update on the Friday night events and things are moving along.

122

123 The next meeting is scheduled for 8/10/16 and weekly thereafter until the event. The
124 committee will meet at the Recreation site for the last 2 meetings.

125

126 The meeting adjourned at 8:49 pm.

127

Old Home Day Committee
07/27/16

128

129 Respectfully submitted,

130

131

132

133 Paula Gulla

134 Recording Secretary

135